
 

 Bay Area Rapid 
Transit 
300 Lakeside Drive 
Oakland, CA 94612 
(510) 464-6000 
www.bart.gov 
 

Passenger Bulletin 
News of Special Interest to Our Passengers 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Customer: 
 
As part of our 34.5KV (Electrical) Cable System Upgrade Project, construction is 
currently underway to install conduit and cables along the elevated structures in West 
Oakland. The contractor is moving into its next phase of the project which includes 
working inside the West Oakland Station. The work starts in the second week of 
December and will last for approximately two months. In order to minimize disruption 
to morning commuters, crews will begin work after 9am.  
 
The work involves attaching conduit to existing steel along our elevated structures 
using bolts mounted by hand wrenches. Other equipment used on site includes a gas 
powered generator, scissor lift, fork lift and large trucks to hold the equipment.  

 
The work will require temporary closures of some parking stalls close to the station. 
The contractor will post “No Parking” signs 72 hours in advance in the areas to be 
closed. Vehicles that are not moved from areas that have been marked with “No 
Parking” signs on the dates posted may be ticketed and/or towed. You can also 
expect some construction-related noise. Please watch for signs with safety information 
and other notices.  
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you and appreciate your 
patience. 
 
If you need language assistance services, please call BART’s Transit Information 
Center at (510) 465-2278. 
 
如果需要语言帮助服务，请拨打 BART Transit（快速交通）信息中心，电话号码为 
(510) 465-2278。 
 
통역이 필요하시면, BART 수송 정보 센터 (510) 465-2278로 전화해 주십시오. 
 
Si necesita servicios de asistencia de idioma, llame al centro de información de tránsito del 
BART al (510) 465-2278. 
 
Nếu quý vị cần các dịch vụ trợ giúp ngôn ngữ, xin gọi cho Trung Tâm Thông Tin Chuyên 
Chở Công Cộng của BART tại số (510) 465-2278. 

ELECTRICAL UPGRADE WORK 
BEGINS AT WEST OAKLAND 
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